

APPROVAL OF A FUNDING AGREEMENT WITH SONOMA CLEAN POWER FOR EV CHARGERS IN COURTHOUSE

City Council Meeting April 4, 2017

Nancy Adams, Transportation Planner
Transportation and Public Works

- In June 2012, the City Council approved the Climate Action Plan (CAP). One of the implementation strategies included in CAP is to expand the EV charging network in the City. This project helps to meet this strategy.
- In September 2016, the City executed a Transportation Fund for Clean Air (TFCA) Transfer Agreement with the Sonoma County Transportation Authority (SCTA) for \$25,000 to purchase and install EV chargers in Courthouse Square.
- As part of the grant application for the TFCA funds, Sonoma Clean Power (SCP) would be providing an estimated \$25,000 for the project to fund the remaining balance of the cost estimate.

Recommendation

 It is recommended by the Transportation and Public Works Department that Council, by resolution, authorize the Director of Transportation and Public Works to approve and execute a funding agreement in the amount of \$25,000 with Sonoma Clean Power (SCP), and authorize the Chief Financial Officer to amend the FY 2016-17 Capital Improvement Program budget to recognize revenue in the amount of \$25,000 and increase appropriations by \$25,000 to purchase and install Electric Vehicle chargers in Courthouse Square.

Questions